
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those 
who may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. 
Someone will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office 
when a member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH	 CINCINNATI, OHIO

OCTOBER 30, 2016
THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – OCTOBER 31 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Clyde Biddle 
	 4:30 P.M.	 Intentions of CRHP II

TUESDAY – NOVEMBER 1 – ALL SAINTS
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Shirley Witterstaetter
	 8:15 A.M.	 Mass for the Dying
	 7:00 P.M. 	 Erik Wissing (ANN)

WEDNESDAY – NOVEMBER 2 – THE COMMEMORATION OF
		  ALL THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Joseph Fiorante
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON	 Adoration

THURSDAY – NOVEMBER 3 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Mary Jean Schutte

FRIDAY – NOVEMBER 4 – SAINT CHARLES BORROMEO
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Mary Backscheider
	 8:15 A.M.	 NO MASS

SATURDAY – NOVEMBER 5 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 George Robben, Sr.
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and 
		    Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 William Weigand (BR)

SUNDAY – NOVEMBER 6 – THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY 
		    IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:30 A.M.	 Richard Tensing (ANN)
	 9:30 A.M.	 Shirley Witterstaetter 
	 11:30 A.M.	 Elaine Richter (ANN)
	 7:00 P.M.	 For Our Parishioners 

 
LITURGICAL MINISTERS NEEDED

We are working on a new list of Liturgical Ministers. Please 
consider serving the Parish by being a Lector, Eucharistic 
Minister or Gift Bearer. If interested in finding out more about any 
of these Ministries, or to sign-up, please call the Parish Office at 
471-7741, ext. 0.

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the souls of Kenneth Schorsch, Damon Philpot, Philip 
Brennan and Americo Carusone, who died this past week. May they 
rest in the peace of the Lord.

 THE YEAR OF MERCY
We are surely no thieves. When Jesus asked 
to come to his house, Zacchaeus pledged to 
give half of what he owned to the poor. Half! 
And then he did more. This thief, this extortionist 
promised to return at a four-fold rate all that he 
stole. Giving away what is not mine is an act of 
justice. Giving away what is mine is an act of 
mercy.

•	 What do I have in my possession that belongs to another?
•	 What surplus do I have that I can give away?
•	 What shall I give away that another needs?

MEN’S SOCIETY LOTTERY
Members of the St. Dominic Men’s Society are selling lottery tickets 
after each Mass at the church doors. Tickets are only $5 each and 
will go to our scholarship fund. 100% of the money raised for the 
scholarship fund goes directly to students attending St. Dominic. 
Tickets will be on sale through the end of October. Each day in 
November (except Sundays), a three-digit number will be drawn at 
random and the winner will receive $100. Your ticket can win more 
than once!!

MEMORIAL MASS
On Wednesday evening, November 9, at 7:00 p.m., all members 
of our parish who have died this past year will be remembered in a 
special way at our Memorial Mass. We encourage all families, friends, 
and fellow parishioners to join us in song and prayer.

If you will be attending the Mass to remember a loved one who was 
not from this parish, please call the Parish Office at 471-7741, ext. 0 
by November 2 to have them included.

GOLDENAIRES
Don’t miss out on our Annual Catered Dinner on Saturday, November 
5 in O’Connor Hall. The deadline for reservations is 4:00 p.m. on 
Monday, October 31. Your $15 covers appetizers, wine, soda and/or 
coffee starting at 5:30 (after 4:30 Mass) and a catered dinner at 6:00 
p.m. with entertainment after dinner. You can drop your reservation 
off at the Parish Office. If you can’t get your check to the office before 
4:00 p.m., please call Joan Wichmann at 922-6993. Looking forward 
to seeing all of you over the age of 50 (Goldenaires) on Saturday, 
November 5.



THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 OCTOBER 30, 2016

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
Offertory Collection 10/23/16:	 $	 15,446
Offertory Collection Last Year:	 $	 18,151
Total Collections were under by:	  -$	 2,705

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017
Year-to-Date Budget:	 $	304,700
Actual Year to Date:	 $	299,472
Under Budget by:	  -$	 5,228
World Mission Collection	  $	 1,675

Thank you for your support of our Parish.
May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

NEED HELP RAKING LEAVES? – It’s that time of year again. It’s 
getting colder and the leaves are falling, fall is coming. To those 
that may need help, the Cub Scouts from Pack 483 are having our 
annual leaf raking event. The Cub Scouts would love to help rake up 
your leaves and pack them up. If you would like our help, call Chris 
McAllister at 908-3558.

MISCELLANEOUS

HEALING SERVICE WITH MASS – November 2 at 7:30 p.m. at St. 
Ignatius Fr. Hilvert Center (5222 North Bend Road). Healing includes 
the physical, spiritual, emotional, psychological and relational aspects 
of our lives; it is not limited to a physical cure. You can receive prayer 
for yourself or any of your loved ones. God wants to give us far more 
than we can dream or imagine, so come and experience Jesus’ 
healing power! Sponsored by Lighthouse Renewal Center. For more 
information, call 471-LITE (5483). Visit our website at www.LRC1.org 
or facebook.com/lrc1.org.

BEGINNING OF THE NEXT LIFE SEMINAR – Please join Deacon 
Doctor Marc Alexander and Julie Roettker Wednesday, November 2, 
at 8:00 p.m. at Our Lady of the Visitation, Church Hall (3172 South 
Road) for a discussion of theological and medical issues. 

MCAULEY HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTS The Diary of Anne Frank, 
November 4-6 in their Performing Arts Center (6000 Oakwood 
Avenue). Shows are at 7:30 p.m. on Friday and Saturday and 2:00 
p.m. on Sunday. Ticket are $10 for adults, $8 for students and seniors, 
and $5 for children under 10. Tickets can be purchased in advance at 
www.showtix4u.com or at the door.

ARCHBISHOP LORI: LECTURE ON “THE GIFT AND CHALLENGE 
OF RELIGIOUS LIBERTY” – On Wednesday, November 2, at 7:30 
p.m. the Most Rev. William E. Lori, Archbishop of Baltimore, will 
deliver the LeBlond Lecture. He will address the subject of “The Gift 
and Challenge of Religious Liberty.” Archbishop Lori is chairman of 
the United States Catholic Bishops’ Committee for Religious Liberty 
and Supreme Chaplain of the Knights of Columbus. The lecture will 
be held at the Bartlett Pastoral Center, The Athenaeum of Ohio/Mount 
St. Mary’s Seminary (6616 Beechmont Avenue). All our welcome and 
admission is free. 

THE JESUIT SPIRITUAL CENTER AT MILFORD offers silent 
retreats rooted in the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius of Loyola. An 
experienced retreat director presents the materials on a particular 
theme, provides reflections on the Scriptures and offers methods of 
how to grow closer to God. Retreats include daily Mass, periods for 
private reflection, spiritual direction, and reconciliation and healing 
services. Some upcoming dates are: November 4-5 and November 
29-December 6. For more information or to register, call 248-3500, ext. 
10 or visit www.jesuitspiritualcenter.com.

PATHWAYS TO PRAYER is offered by the Sisters of Charity Spirituality 
Center on Saturday, November 5, from 10:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. at the 
Sisters of Charity Motherhouse (5900 Delhi Road) Carol Brenner, SC, 
will share information and opportunity for Centering Prayer. FEE: $25 
(including lunch). Please contact the Spirituality Center at 347-5449 or 
spirituality.center@srcharitycinti.org for registration information.

KINDERVELT KRAFTS – The Kindervelt auxiliary of Cincinnati 
Children’s Hospital Medical Center will hold their annual “Kindervelt 
Krafts” (previously Kinderklaus Market) craft show on Saturday, 
November 5, in the multi-purpose room at St. Mary’s Church, (2853 
Erie Avenue) from 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Fall and holiday crafts will 
be available, as well as many varieties of baked goods. All items are 
handmade by Kindervelt members. Proceeds benefit the Kindervelt 
Psychiatric Emergency Assessment Center. For further information 
or questions, please contact Bonnie Hueneman at 235-1122 or email 
bonniehueneman@gmail.com. Free admission and parking.

PRO-LIFE SAVER 5K RUN/WALK AND KID’S DASH – Register now 
for Cincinnati Right to Life’s Pro-Life Saver 5K Run/Walk and Kid’s 
Dash, Saturday, November 5, at 10:30 a.m. at Lunken Airport Playfield; 
title sponsor Good Samaritan Hospital. Build teams, collect sponsors, 
and register at 5krun4life.org. Family fun includes Easter Rising Irish 
folk band, magician Christopher Yantek from Cincinnati Circus, free 
refreshments, door prizes, basket raffle, and more!

MY SONG SHALL BE OF MERCY – VESPERS IN CELEBRATION 
OF THE CONCLUSION OF THE YEAR OF MERCY – To mark the 
conclusion of the Year of Mercy, Solemn Vespers will be held in the 
Chapel of St. Gregory the Great at the Athenaeum of Ohio (6616 
Beechmont Avenue) on Sunday, November 6, at 7:00 p.m. Father 
Anthony Stephens, CPM, will be the presider and homilist. The music 
provided by the Athenaeum Chorale will feature works by Near, 
Vaughan Williams and Rutter.

DELHI SENIOR CENTER (647 Neeb Road) has a dance on the first 
Sunday of each month, from 2:00-5:00 p.m. There is live music by 
Nelson. The cost is $6 per person and includes beer, soft drinks, potato 
chips, pretzels and popcorn. Everyone is welcome. The next dance is 
scheduled for Sunday, November 6.

ELDER HIGH SCHOOL BAND ITALIAN DINNER – The Elder High 
School Band will host its Annual Italian Dinner on Sunday, November 
6, from 4:00-7:00 p.m. in the school cafeteria. Dinner, split-the-pot, gift 
card tree raffle, and more! Cost is just $7.00 per person. Proceeds 
benefit the Elder Band. Email crave71@fuse.net to purchase 
advanced tickets.

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING – New online (virtual) class begins 
Wednesday, November 9, at 7:00 p.m. Mountain Time AND Sunday, 
November 13, at 6:40 p.m. at St. Elizabeth Medical Center (1 Medical 
Village Drive, Edgewood, KY 41017). For information or to register for 
a class, go to www.ccli.org or call 471-2000.



CANDLELIGHT PRAYER SERVICE – St. Joseph Cemetery will have a 
Candlelight Prayer Service on Monday, November 7, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
St. Joseph Mausoleum at the corner of Rapid Run and Nebraska. Fr. 
Jim Meade will be the Celebrant. Please call 251-3110 if you plan on 
attending. Families are invited to bring a small photograph of your loved 
one if you have not previously given us one. This picture will be included 
in a framed collage and displayed at the cemetery for at least one year. 
The picture will not be returned.

EVENING OF MERCY – St. Martin of Tours Parish is hosting an Evening of 
Mercy with Bishop Joe Binzer on Thursday, November 10. Our gathering 
will take place in the church and includes a Choral Prelude, featuring mercy 
hymns from 6:00-6:30 p.m., a presentation by Joseph Binzer, with prayer 
and song from 6:30-7:30 p.m., followed by a fellowship with dessert and 
coffee in Fr. Mick Hall. As an integral part of our presentation on mercy, 
we will be taking a collection of hats, gloves, mittens, nonperishable food 
items and personal care items for our chapter of St. Vincent de Paul.

MARCH FOR LIFE ADULT-ONLY BUSES – The Office for Respect 
Life Ministries has adult-only buses reserved this year for the 2017 
March for Life On Friday, January 27. The March for Life is a peaceful 
demonstration to share the truth concerning the greatest human rights 
violation of our time, legalized abortion on demand. Buses will leave on 
Thursday, January 26 and return Saturday, January 28. The cost for the 
bus is $106 per person. Reservations for two nights at the Washington 
Marriott at Metro Center are available at a group rate of $318.31 for single 
occupancy, $159.16 for double occupancy, $212.11 for triple occupancy 
and $79.58 for quadruple occupancy (this includes taxes). Food, 
transportation, and miscellaneous expenses in Washington, D.C. are the 
individual’s responsibility. For registration information, go to http:www.
catholiccincinnati.org/ministries-offices/respect-life-2/life-issues/
abortion/march-for-life-aoc-bus-trip/. Bus and hotel registration, 
including the fees are DUE on or before December 5. Space is limited.

THE PREGNANCY CENTER WEST is in need of winter clothes (size 
newborn to 5 toddler), blankets, winter coats, socks, etc., for the 
upcoming winter season. The donations can be new or gently used. 
The demand is great for our services. But donations are slow at this 
time of year. If you can help, please drop off your donations at 4900 
Glenway Avenue. Our website http://pc-west.org/ lists our hours of 
operation. Or call at 244-5700 or email us at pcwest@fuse.net.

THE ATHENAEUM OF OHIO LAY TUITION REDUCTION 
CONTINUES FOR SPRING SEMESTER – There has never been a 
better time to learn about your Church and grow in faith, knowledge and 
skills! The Athenaeum’s 50% tuition reduction scholarship is available 
to all lay students and will include Spring Semester courses taken for 
Graduate or non-Degreed Certificate credit. We offer a Master of Arts 
in Pastoral Ministry, Theology, Biblical Studies and Catholic Studies, 
a Graduate Certificate in Lay Ministry and a non-Degreed Certificate 
in Lay Ministry. Work towards a degree or certificate or simply take a 
class in an area of interest. We offer daytime, evening and Saturday 
classes at the main campus and at St. Ignatius parish in Montfort 
Heights. Classes begin January 9, 2017, and registration opens 
November 2, via the Athenaeum website, www.athenaeum.edu. For 
additional information, please contact Fr. David Endres (Athenaeum 
Dean) at 231-2223 or Dr. Susan McGurgan (Director of Lay Pastoral 
Ministry) at 231-1200. 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 
FOR SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6

1st Reading: 2 Maccabees 7:1-2, 9-14
2nd Reading: 2 Thessalonians 2:16-3:5

Gospel: Luke 20:27-38

SERVERS AND LECTORS FOR ALL SAINTS DAY – OCTOBER 31 & NOVEMBER 1

SERVERS GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

4:30 p.m. 
Monday

Audrey Folzenlogen
Matthew Walter Mary Jo Reiners

7:00 p.m.
Tuesday

Charlie Habedank
Michael Trusty Jenny Berndsen

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR NOVEMBER 5 & 6
 

SERVERS GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Riley Ellis
Gabe McDonald    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Kyle Gutzwiller
Jacob Gutzwiller James Robb Bob Busam Judy Luebbe, Martha Queenan, Mike Queenan,

Mary Jo Reiners, Louise Shields, Matt Shields, Amy Stevens

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Jackson Gutzwiller
Brandon Cron Cookie Lamphier Adele Corbin Roger Witsken, Paul Backscheider, Bob Buhrlage, 

John Burns, Heidi Cook

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Ben Gruber
Kyle Sokolis Luebbering Family Carolyn Davis Christina Torok, Nancy Wellbrock, Joe Zalot, Justin Besl, 

Mark Bruns, Mark Specker, Sarah Specker

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Nathan Hill
Tony Essen

Jennifer and Mia 
Schorsch Micki Priestle Andy Harvey, Jan Harvey, Kayla Hess, Olivia Hess, 

Kathleen Meltebrink, Meg Morris, Patrick Morris

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Barb Lowry John Klopp



ST. DOMINIC PTO
SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR

GET READY FOR THE SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR! – Arrrrgh you ready to read, Bookaneers? The 
Scholastic Book Fair is here! Please join us in the Parish Center after Mass on Saturday and all the 
morning Masses on Sunday, this weekend, October 29/30, and next weekend, November 5/6. This 
is a fund raiser that supports our wonderful school library! Books for elementary school children and 
younger will be in the Faith Sharing Room, and books for older children and adults will be in Meeting 
Room 1. Books make wonderful gifts for family and friends of all ages. We hope to see you at the Book 
Fair! 


